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From the Director's Desk

A Department To Be Proud Of!

At the many meetings | have attended this year as
Director, | have found that people throughout the State are
very interested in knowing more about the Highway and
Transportation Department. Civic groups, Chambers of
Commerce and other interested groups are concerned
about the future of highway projects in their areas and are
supportive of our efforts to provide them with a highway
system they can be proud of.

Over the years, this Depariment has developed a
reputation of being one of the top highway and transporta-
tion departments in the nation. We have developed this
reputation through hard work and dedication from our
employees. We have shown the public that we are good R & Thcairmi
stewards of their tax dollars. —

Figures released earlier this year by the Federal Highway Administration bear this out. The
Arkansas State Highway and Transportaton Department ranks 49th in administration costs. We
spend only 3 percent of our total disbursements for administration, while the national average is
slightly above 7 percent.

This speaks well of our Department, especially when you consider that we have the 16th
largest highway system in the country and rank 33rd in State highway-user revenues. We have
more State highway mileage than Florida (which ranks 5th in highway-user revenues), and
Michigan (which ranks 9th in revenues). New York has the 15th largest highway system and is
ranked 6th in highway-user revenues. Not many people are aware of that fact. We are doing more
with less money, and we should all be proud of that fact.

At the 2020 Forum held in April, one of the speakers noted that there are twice the number
of commuters on the roads today than there were 30 years ago. Automaobiles are multiplying twice
as fast as people and more American households have at least two vehicles. This puts a
tremendous burden on our highway system. We have become a mobile society. We are
accustomed to going where we want to, when we want to. In the past, very few of us gave much
thought to the highway system that makes our convenience of travel possible.

Fortunately, this is changing. The public is aware of the importance of good highways. They
are demanding that this Department maintain those highways and make improvements to our
system that will enable them to continue the growth and development of the past. We have proven
to them that we are capable of meeting that challenge and they will not be disappointed.
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Maurice Smith
Director of Highways & Transportation
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Approximately 200 people
were on hand Tuesday, May 24
forthe dedication of the Harrison
Tourist Information Center. The
Center, which is located about
one mile north of the airport road
in Harrison, isthe eleventh Tour-
ist Information Center to be built
by the Highway and Transporta-
tion Department. The Informa-
tion Centers are a joint effort
between the AHTD and the Ar-
kansas Department of Parks and
Tourism. The AHTD builds and
maintains the centers, while staf-
ing is provided by the Tourism
Division of the Parks and Tour-
ism Department.

Governor Bill Clinton provided
the keynote address for those in
attendance, and he had very kind
words for the residents of Boone
County. Clinton stated, “The kind

Tourist Information Center
Dedicated at Harrison

of balanced economy that has
been achieved here is what |
spend most of my time working
oninother parts of the state, You
have the economic ideal - an
almost perfectly balanced econ-
omy. You have a manufacturing
base, you have a strong small
business base, you've got a
powerful tourism base, you've
got a very strong system of edu-
cation, and you've got a good
system of transportation which
we hope will be better in the
years ahead."”

Clinton went on to state his
support for the TIC concept,
saying, "The thing | like about
these centers is they work. They
work because tourists stop in
here."He said he hopes to have
a twelfth center open in the near
future in Siloam Springs.

Arkansas Highway Commis-
sion Chairman Bobby Hopper
spoke on the history of the Harri-
son TIC. He explained that the

Governor Bill Clinton

— — o
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Highway Commission in
71, but funding never came
about becauseitwasgivenalow
priority in the Revenue Stabiliza-
tion Act. The AHTD managed to
get the drives, parking lot, and
picnic facilities built in 1979 as
part of the widening of Highway
65 from Harrison to Bear Creek.
Hopper credited the State Legis-

lators from the area for seeing |
that the preject was not forgotten |

and was becoming a reality.
Jim Fram, Executive Vice
Prasident of the Harrison Cham-

project was first programmed by | ber of Commerce, acted as |

Master of Ceremonies for the
dedication. Others who spoke
include Dan Harness, Mayor of
Harrison: Cliff Gale, Boone
County Judge; Ken Savells,
President of the Harrison Cham-
berof Commerce; and Joe Rice,
Director of the Tourism Division
of the Parks and Tourism De-
partment.

Following Governor Clinton's
remarks, AHTD Director Mau-
rice Smith, presented the keysto
the center to Joe Rice. Rice, in
turn, passed the keys to Herb

Center Manager Herb Dunn, left, goes over a questionnaire with visitors.

Dunn, who will manage the
Center. Dunnuniocked the front-
door and proclaimed the center

officially open for business.
Visitors have already been

streaming into the center which
opened unofficially on Tuesday,
May 17. During its first five days,
the center was visited by 1,198
tourists. That total only includes
those who made inquiries; itdoes
not include persons who only
stopped to use the restrooms or
picnic facilities. Daily totals rose
steadily from 138 on the opening
Tuesday to a high of 324 on the
first Saturday. The largest per-
centage of visitors nave come
from Arkansas, Missouri and
Texas, but others have been
counted from as far away as
England, Holland, Australia,
Switzerland, and Canada.

Mike Bishop's Country Time
Jamboree providedthe entertain-
ment for the dedication, while
softdrinks and popcornwere fur-
nished by the Harrison and
Mountain Home Chambers of
Commerce. '

The Highway Commission
awarded a contract to F.B.R.
Company of Harrison onJuly 16,
1987 for the $124,336 Center,
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TRANSPORTATION
America’s Future Depends on it 2020
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Forum Held in Little Rock

"Transportation 2020" is a multi-year effort initiated by the American Association of State Highway and
Transportation Officials (AASHTO) to identify highway and transit needs through the year 2020. This s
being accomplished by holding public forums in all fifty states. Arkansas' version of "Transportation 2020"
was held April 6 at the Arkansas Game and Fish Auditorium in Little Rock. Approximately 135 people
attended the forum which was co-sponsored by the Arkansas Highway Users Conference and the Arkan-
sas State Highway and Transportation Department. The goal is to develop a national consensus on
surface transportation policy and programs that the country can follow into the next century.

Panelists at the Arkansas forum included Maurice Smith, AHTD Director; Arkansas Highway
Commissioners Bobby Hopper, Raymond Pritchett, Ron Harrod, Rodney Slater and Bill Clark; Frank
Francois, Executive Director of AASHTO; Carlton Robinson, Executive Vice President of the Highway
Users Federation; Lynn Zeno, Chairman of the Arkansas Highway Users Conference; and Sheffield
Nelson, Chairman of the Arkansas Industrial Development Commission.

Thirty-seven persons presented oral testimony and fielded questions from the panelists. Searcy
automobile dealer Frank Carder brought out some historical data and explained that Americans |
driving more these days. He stated there are 110 million commuters in the Nation today, twice as mﬁv
as 30 years ago, and the average person traveled 8,000 miles in 1986, up from 4,000 in 1960. Carder,
a member of the National Automobile Dealer Association's Project 2000 task force, commented that "in
1986, Americans drove 1.78 trillion miles, and every one of those miles was on our highway system."

AHTD Chief Engineer Charles Venable presented the Department's views on the Federal role in
highway funding. "We believe that there has to be some type of Federal role in provision and protection.
T'his does not mean that we seek to keep the status quo,”Venable said. I think any future Federal aid
program must be equitable. The donor-donee status has got to be resolved.”

TRANSPORTATION TRANSPORTATION TRANSPORTATION
2020 Lé—:-é' 2020 (-*E-% 2020 Lﬁg‘l |
e T e
Charles Venable Sharon Priest Bill Paschall
AHTD Chlief Engineer Llitle Rock City Board Member Arkansas Good Roads/Trans. Councll
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"Transporiation 2020" panelist Included (left to right): Rodney Slater and Bill Clark, AHC; Carlton Robinson, Highway Users Federatlon; Frank

Francols, AASHTO; Lynn Zeno, Arkansas Highway Users Conference; Shelfield Nelson, AIDC; Bobby Hopper, AHC; Maurice Smith, AHTD;
Raymond Pritchett and Ron Harrod, AHC.

Bill Paschall, of the AGR/T Council, expanded further on the Federal role, stating, "Right now there
is a checkbook balance of about $9.6 billion in the Highway Trust Fund that we are not utilizing due to
budgetary concerns. We feel that it is imperative to remove the Trust Fund from the unified budget and
that we expend the money on highway projects” Paschall said.

Sharon Priest, Little Rock City Board member and member of the Transportation Policy Committee
of the National League of Cities, spoke about ways to raise and target funds for the most critically needed
transportation improvements. “New funding sources need to be considered by local and state govern-
ments such as trafficimpact fees, roadway improvement districts, and where appropriate, roadway tolls,”
Priest said. She also addressed the issue of further taxing the highway users for non-transportation
purposes, stating, "We need to be cautious about current proposals for increasing federal transportation
excise taxes in order to reduce national deficits - deficits that have been created by the same people who
now want to shift the burden to highway users.”

Other speakers addressed such topics as user fees, the proposed Economic Development Corridor
Improvement Program, rural road maintenance and development, and highway safety.

- The Arkansas "Transportation 2020” forum proved to be beneficial according to Francois, as have the
hers around the country. He commented that, “These hearings are the only good mechanism that we
have for going out to the users themselves and asking them to tell us what they perceive as the needs.
From an AASHTO viewpoint, we are achieving what we wanted.”
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Working in a Man's World? ©®
That depends on who you ask. ..

and Sammie Holton doesn’'t beat éraund the bush!

"Istillwantto be treated like awoman
-lam a woman. But, on the job, | am the
Area Foreman. | am not a male or a
female. | am the Area Foreman. That's
the way the crew reacts to me and |
react to them,"” states Holion.

Sammie Holton, 41, a ten-year Department
employee, became the AHTD's first female Area
Foreman last October. She is currently respon-
sible for the maintenance of Miller County's 203
miles of state highways in District 3, which |
cludes an B-mile section of gravel road, 4 un®
paved frontage roads, 17 miles of Interstate high-
ways, and an AHTD operated ferry crossing the
Red River. Holton must also work in conjunction
with crews from two bordering states, Texas and
Louisiana. In fact, Stateline Avenue (Highway
71) is literally split down the middle, with Arkan-
. & s sas responsible forthe two northbound lanes and

Mier County Ares Foreman Sammie Hollon Texas responsible forthe two southbound lanes.
The center left-turn lane is split half-and-half.

Her road to be Area Foreman can hardly be described as commonpiace. Although bornin Arkansas,
she spent the majority of her life in California. While there she was a labor-relations representative for
McDonnell-Douglas Aircraft Corporation in Los Angeles. "/ never had any dreams of running heavy
equipment or working on the roads - neverin my life,"Holton said. Butin 1975, she and hertwo daughters
moved to Sevier County near her father. She didn't find much of a need for a union negotiator or an
arbitrator in southwest Arkansas, so someone suggested she try the Highway Department. */ figured |
needed a job. | enjoy the outdoors anyway, so I figured, why not go for it." A persistent 3 months later she
was hired as a flagger in the Sevier County Maintenance Crew.

Of those early days, Holton relates: "I was the first female Sevier County ever hired. It wasn't so much
me getting over it, but the men getting over the fact that | was out there - that | was out there to stay .Z'
that | was going to do my job. Once they learnedthat I was going to do my fair share, we got along gre

Holton says that after she got on at the Highway Department and started learning what all was involved
in road maintenance, she became very interested. From flagging, she moved up to driving dump trucks

B
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Holton points to a blow-up In the highway (which Is nol seen In the picture) as she confers
with Ken Gollinger, Motor Patrol Operator-Finish, and Roy Walls, Lead Person, In the Miller
unty Creaw.

and operating backhoes and loaders. Then she went to running a motor patrol, being a finish operator,
and finally a crew leader. "It wasn't just step by step,” she said. "I had to be patient.”

When the Miller County Area Foreman position opened up last year, Holton knew she wanted to try
for it even though it meant she would have to leave the crew she had spent more than nine years with.
She has no regrets about her move now, even though she still maintains a house in the hills of Sevier
County. She says she likes to go there once in a while to “get out of the big city (Texarkana).”

Although she has an office on Highway 237, just south of Texarkana, she finds herselfon the road 99%
of the time. As Area Foreman, she travels all the roads she is responsible for twice a week. She tries to
schedule work about two weeks in advance for the crew of 18 men she supervises. “This is the nicest,
most accepting crew I've ever seen in my life," she says. "l haven't had any problems with them. | just
couldn't ask for a better crew."

In addition to her crew, Holton also supervises the use of seven dump trucks, eight tractors, two motor
patrols, a backhoe, roller, and chemical sprayer. She also must keep the proper amount of supplies
stockpiled at the Area Headquarters for use in emergency situations, such as the four inches of ice that
covered the roadways in early January. "We worked ten straight 24-hour days,"” she said.

"l wish | could tell you something that hasn't worked for me since I've been here, but everything has
just gone so well,” Holton states with a confident smile. "Sometimes, | think coming to to work that
everything'’s going to fall apart on me, but it hasn't so far.”

O So, what does the future hold for Sammie Holton?

"I'm very happy here, but I'll just go with the education and abilities | have.
My goal is just to go as far as | can.”
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EEO Section Sponsors °
Contract Compliance Conference

Part of the responsibility of the EEO Section,
of the Human Resources Division, is to ensure
that employees of contractors, and applicants for
employment with contractors, are not discrimi-
nated against. Subcontractors, vendors, and
material suppliers who wish to do business with
prime contractors must also be assured of the
same non-discriminatory treatment. With this in
mind, the Highway and Transportation Depan-
ment's EEQO Section sponsored a Contract
Compliance Conference orr March 16.

The purpose ofthe conference was to provide
an open forum to discuss equal employment,
training, and the special provisions that are ac-
corded disadvantaged business enterprises
(DBE's) in Federal-aid contracts,

Representatives from AHTD, Federal High-
way Administration, Department of Labor, and
various highway construction contractors partici-
pated in the conference.

In his opening remarks, AHTD Director Mau-
rice Smith said, "Our basic philosophy is that
people affected by Federal-aid programs should
receive the services, benefits, and opportunities
to which they are entitled. Our desired objective

EEO Section Head Henry Droughter was the modaerator for the
Caoritract Compliance Conlerence.

__is to ensure that this is accomplished.”

All of the contractors listed with the AHTD
were notified of the conference. Representatives
of agencies performing similar or related duti’
were also invited. -

A survey was conducted to analyze the effec-
tiveness of the conference. The comments re-
ceived indicated that the conference was infor-
mative and the audience was pleased with the
manner in which it was presented.

Janle McCright
Internal EEO Coordinator

New Internal EEO Coordinator Named

Janie McCright is the new Internal EEO Coordinator in
the Human Resources Division. McCright assumed her new
duties May 2, replacing Melba Shepard who was promoted
to Personnel Officer.

A Missouri native, McCright graduated from Missour
Southern State College in Joplin with a Bachelor of Science
Degree in Business Administration. Priorto joing the Depart-
ment, she served as Personnel/Marketing Officer atthe First
National Bank in Coffeyville, Kansas, and more recently was
Director of Personnel/EEQ at Westark Community College
in Fort Smith.

McCright, and her husband, Reggie, have a daughter,
Liz, age 16.
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AHTD Director Maurlce Smith addressed both
the Construction and Malntenance Conferences,

The two-day Maintenance Conference was atlended by over 175 Malnlenance Personnel

Employees Attend
Construction/Maintenance Conferences

@ Springtime generally means clean-up time to
most Arkansans, but to AHTD Construction and
Maintenance personnel, it also means statewide
conference time. The 1988 version of the Con-
struction Conference was held March 23-24 at
the Central Office Auditorium, and the Mainte-
nance Conference was held April 27-28 at the
same location.

Each group spent two days hearing presenta-
tions concerning their respective areas of re-
sponsibility. Director Maurice Smith greeted each
group, commending them for jobs well done in
the past and extollingthemto continue good work
in the future. He stated that Arkansas has one of
the best overall highways programs in the Coun-
try. Much of the credit for that must go to the
Highway Commission, he said, but credit also
most be given to the Department employees for
carrying out the Commission's directives.

About 200 Resident Engineers, Assistant

| qﬁesident Engineers, and other construction per-

nnel attended the construction conference.
Topics covered ranged from new materials and
techniques of interest, to an in-depth report on

the Highway 71 Relecation Project between Alma
and Fayetteville, one of the most challenging
projects the Department has ever undertaken. A
highlight of this year's Construction Conference
was a banquet held on the evening of March 23
at the Holiday Inn West. The banquet was at-
tended by all the members of the Highway Com-
mission as well as the Construction Conference
participants.

Approximately 175 Area Foremen, Mainte-
nance Supervisors and Maintenance personnel
shared ideas and learned about the latest tech-
nologies regarding the upkeep of the state's
highways and bridges at the Maintenance Con-
ference. Smith told the group that, "this Depart-
ment has the reputation of being a good steward
of the public's tax dollars. That reputation is what
has enabled the Department to be successful
over the years in obtaining the additional funding
necessary to carry on our successful highway
program.” He also stated that the emphasis is
swinging away from the building of new roads to
that of maintaining what we already have.
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Safety Consciousness Pays Off!

According to figures compiled by James
Mansfield, Safety and Training Section Head,
Highway and Transportation Department em-
ployees experienced another good year in the
area of safety. The 1987 totals showed there
were 316 personal injuries, 206 motor vehicle
accidents, and 51 equipment accidents recorded
for a total of 573 mishaps. As recently as 1979,
the total was more than 1,000 mishaps.

Forrecording purposes, the Department uses
the term "accident" to designate mishaps involv-
ing motor vehicles and equipment, while the term
"injury” designates an incident involving harm to
a person.

Of the 316 personal injuries recorded, 131
(41%) required the victim to miss time from work.
This is an impressive statistic in light of the fact
that AHTD workers logged nearly 8.7 million
hours of work in 1987.

Motor vehicles were driven a total of almost
38.5 million miles by AHTD employees in 1987.
Ninety-eight (47.5%) of the 206 accidents re-
corded were deemed preventable on the part of
the AHTD employee involved. Nearly half of
these preventable accidents occurred while
employees were backing vehicles.

e

|

“"Our on-going concern is to create a safety-
conscious work place,” Mansfield said. "We want
to make it as safe as we can, consistent with the
requirements of the work responsibilities.”

The improved safety statistics are a direct
result of a conscientious training program. The
continuous update of the existing departmental
training program and the development and im-
plementation of an improved training program
are important priorities of the Safety and Training
Section for the upcoming year.
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Summer
Employment
Program Expanded

The AHTD has expanded its summer
employment program for students to in-
clude an additional 90 employees. These
additional employees are being used in
the Department'’s increased effort aimed
at controlling litter along the State's road-
sides.

Maurice Smith, Director of Highways
and Transportation, and Governor Bill
Clinton announced the program at a Capi-
tol news conference May 19. The Gover-
nor also announced a new program ad-
ministered by the Employment Security
Division aimed at providing employment
In conservation and beautification for low-
income young people in eleven high un-

vernor Clinton (left) announces the summer youth program as Blll Gaddy, employment counties in Arkansas.”

“Director of Employment Security Division and Maurice Smith, Highwsy and "These programs do double duty for
Transportatlon Depariment Direclor, look on.

I\ v

Maurice Smith places s safety vest and AHTD cap on
Governor Clintan.

Arkansas, "Clinton said. "Not only will they

provide jobs for young people that need
them, but their work will help beautify our state, especially
during vacation season when we have so many visitors from
other parts of the country."” "

Smith commented that "Each summer the Highway De-
partment hires 200 stuagents, age 18 and older, fromthrough-
out the State to work in each of the ten districts and the
Central Office. The S0 additional youths will be used solely
for litter control.”

With mare than 100,000 acres of highway right-of-way to
maintain alongthe 16,150-mile State Highway System, litter
control has become a major problem. Nearly $700,000 is
spent annually to pick it up.

Last year the State Highway Commission initiated an
Adopt-A-Highway Program and increased its efforts in the
Wildflower Program. Both of these programs provide for
volunteer groups to adopt a section of highway for the
purpose of litter control or beautification. The object of the
programs is to increase public awareness of the monumen-
tal task of managing Arkansas' rights-of-way, and to pro-
mote public involvement.

11
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Congratulations Graduates ®

The AHTD would like

to congratulate
all of our
High School and College
Graduates
and take this

opportunity
to wish them well
in their life’s endeavors.

Mark Todd Anderson Klm Baldwin Christ Michsle Barbea Tracey Lynn Barmes Jay Bamatt
Cushman High Scheal Ridgecrest High School McCiellan Migh Schaol Rlvererest High School Littis Rock Hall High Schood
Mr. & Mre, Carl Anderson Pat Baldwin Alen and Donna Barboe Jerry Harnes Jim and Jsn Barmef
Diatrict 10 Truck Tax Uni Diatrict 10 Traffic

Micheel James Brinkiey

W. Barreti Tonls Bearden Sam Biggera Tammy Blankenship
Fuirview Christian Schoal Mortheide High School Harmeny Grove High School Swanford High Schoal Judmonia High Scheol
Jeannls snd Ron Barrett Lennie and Phillls Bearden Sam sng Norma Biggers Ronnie Blenkenahip Mr. & Mre. James Brinkley
Right of Way Dlatrict 4 Diatrlet 7 Dlatrict 10 Dlewrlct 6

12
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Danry Carson Stephanie Lynn Colfes Kevin L. Coles Ellen Croy
Sylvan Hils High School Hope High School Southalda High School McClellan High School
Mr. & Mrs. Doyle Carson LL & Mra. Bill Jack Coffea br. & Mra. AL Coles Chuck and Bert Croy
Construction Higheay Police District 5 COE Studant-Reproduction

Michael A. Edmison John-David Esrd Ferguson Suaen Laa Flowers Danna M. Frazier
Benlon High School Marian High School NLR Northemst High School U of A - Fayettavilie
Slater - Peitl Brysnt Mr. & Mrs. Eddie Ferguson Dan and Sara Flowers Charies snd Mignon Frazer Charies and Mignon Frazer

Diswriet 1 Assistani Directar Planning Planning
3

Jelarxda Glasa
Weal Halens Central High
Mr, & Mrs, Edward Glass

District v

Chellle Lynn Haydon Bill Johneon, Jdr.

Bryent High Schaol Lakes Hamiltan High Scheol
Vicki Haydon Hershel and Barbars Henry Sgi & Mra, Bil Johnaon, Sr,
Internal Audit Diatrict 4 Highway Fallce

13
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John Burten Journsgen Rebeccs Ann Litdejohn
Lead Hill High School Russellvilia High School
M, & Mra. Tod J Clinten and Joyce Litde]ohn
District & District 8

Garald Maxwali Laurie McCay Cynthia McDanlel David McEntire

Jou T, Robinaon High Schogl Bryant High Schoal Lea Senlor High - Marlanna Bentonville High Scheel
Jecqualynne Maxwell Greer Glenn sand Gayle McCoy Mr. & Mra, Taylor McDaniel Mr. & Mro. Jamas McEntire
Pianning Highway Palice District 1 District §

Michele Mepdor Ched Monigomery Kelth Moore Bryan Perker Palge Parkes
Monte and Treva Meador Williaville High School Hall High Scheaal Benton High School U of A - Fayetiaville
Univarsity af Nevads George and Shemry Montgemery Danny Moore Mr. & Mrs. Bobby Job Parker Mr. & Mra. Bobby Joe Parker

Publiic AMaire Distict 7 Tratflc Constructon Constructon

Alan Rainbolt Mamils L Satterwhite Pam Scarlett Alan R. Shalton

-_w‘

Littie Reck Central High School Judaonla High Schoel Cave City High School Bryant High Schesl Evangel College-Springfiald,
Versl Pinkerion Pic. & Mrs, Tommy Rainbolt Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Senerwhite Jean Scarlent Shirley J. Shelton
Bridpe Highwey Police Diatrict § Human Resources Right of Way

14
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Morris Giynn Sipas
McClellan High School
Mr. & Mre. Cary Sipas
FAoadwey Design

Anglea Biggers Summenns
Hermony Grove High Schoold

\ Sam and Norma Biggers
Distric 7

Chuel and Jackia Vance
Oistrict 7

U ol A-LUtle Rock

Mr. & Mre. Gary Slpes
Aosdwey Deslgn

L
i

Jason Welch
Mille High School
Bobby Welch
Roadwey Design

Jdimmy Jay Thamas
Wynne High School
Lyrwia Thomas

Diatrict 1

Tina Michalls Whits
Risan High School
Mr. & Mra. James R While
Diatricl 2

1

Terl Tiea
Huntaville High Sehaol
Mr. & Mre. Barry Tice
Districi @

Angels Wise
Springdale High Schoal
Bobbie snd Al Wise
Diastrict 8

Shannan Sulllvan
Jo# T. Robineon High School

Pet Sulliven
Malnienance

Falrviow High School
Tommy and Jarri Waddell

District 7

Chuck Vance
Louisiana Tech Unlversity

Chuck and Jackle Yance
Distrlea 7
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January 27, 1988

Tommy Kinslow
AHTD District 8
Russellville, Arkansas 72801

Dear Mr, Kinslow;

As the Route 4, Russellville, letler carrier, | would like 1o take
this oppartunity to thank you and the rest of the highway crews for
the great job they do In keeping the highways in such good shape.

| especially appreciate the exira effort you put out during the
recent snow storm to keep the highways clear. Most of all, thank
you for keeping the snow pushed away from the mail boxes. Not
only did this help me as the mail carrier, but it helped my patrons
also.

Sincerely,
Dona Watson

February 24, 1288

Mr. Maurice Smilh

AHTD Director
Litile Rock, Arkansas

Dear Mr. Smith:

| am writing you to congratulate your deparimentin Crittenden
County for their hard work and abrupt action in sanding the streets
during the cold spell we had here in West Memphis.
|am an Engineering student at Memphis Slate University and
have to sometimes iravel the roads early in the moming. The
morning that the ice was particularly bad on the roads | found that
your men had already sanded the slreets and made driving less
hazardous.
Sincerely,
Mr. Pat Kennedy
West Memphis, Arkansas

February 18, 1968

Mr. Maurice Smith
AHTD Director
Little Rock, Arkansas

Dear Mr. Smith:

International Paper would like to thank you for the help your
Grant and Jefferson County Districts gave us during the snow and
ice storm of early January. Without their help, our mill would
probably have had to shut down because we were running out of
wood.

Paul Griffith, Area Foreman of Grant County, cleared the
roads of ice and snow so that chip and wood trucks could make it
to the mill and we would like for you 1o express our sincere
appreciation to them since they were unable to come to the fish iry
because of sickness of crew members.

The men that actually did the plowing, sanding, salting, elc.
worked very hard under most adverse conditions and we want
them to know we appreciate their efforts. '

Jim Albritton and his Jefferson County people also did a
tremendous job and we enjoyed visiling with them and Commis-
sioner Bill Clark at the fish Iry. .

Flease thank Paul Grffith and his crew for a job well done,
international Paper is appreciative of the Highway Depariments’
concern for Arkansas industries.

Sincerely,

A W. O'Keefe, Jr.

Manager Operational Services
International Paper Company
Pine Blult, Arkansas

February 24, 1968

Mr. Bill Crumpton

AHTD - 1736 Highway 70 Easl
Hot Springs, Arkansas

Dear Bill:

Thank you so very much for your response to my request for
assistance incleaning up Carpenter Dam Road, You and your crew
did a great job in this area as well as other major highways, We
really appreciate your efforts! Thanks again.

With kind regards,
Cheryl Thormnton, Chairman Joyce Starr, Secretary
Hot Springs/Garland County Beaultification Commission
Hot Springs, Arkansas

¢

March 2, 1988

To the members of the
Arkansas Highway Commission:

| am a motorcyclist and | have rode all through and around
Arkansas and | would like 1o compliment you on your roads and
highways. | very seldom see a chuck-hole or frash along the roads
and the scenery is beautiful. |am as happy to visit Arkansas as | am
Colorado. So | would just like 1o say thanks for keeping such good
care of the State and roads.

Thanks,
Darrell Jefiries
Richland, Missouri
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i March 1988
W 10: Director(s) Attn: Mr. Bobby Hopper

Of: Arkansas Highway Commission
Re: Site grounds Ozark at District 4

To Whom It May Concem:

| st want to take a few minutes of my time lo express
appreciation and gralitude for the clean latrines at District 4. As a
raveller enroute to Nashville, Tennessee, then on to Louisville,
Kentrucky, | must say out of all my slops in areas, this was one of
the best I've seen on Interstate 40. Keep up the good work! It's nice
to know that you can stop at a particular rest place and have a well
attended station. The sile grounds was also very well kept. A
special thank you 1o site atiendant Mr. Bill Young for all his efforts.

It helps my spirit lo see that some in this great country of ours still
cares. Thank you and God Bless.

Sincerely,
James L, Armstrong

March 18, 1988

Mr. Garrison and Crew of AHTD Springbank Ferry
Doddridge, Arkansas

Dear Mr. Garmrison:

On behalf of the Bradley School Board, | want 1o lake this
means of letting you know how much we appreciate you keeping
the ferry running until our players, coaches and fans could get back
lo the river from the recent Pee Wee Tournament in Bright Star.

Several Bradley School patrons have expressed their sincere
appreciation for your thoughtfulness in staying late. We all know
you went well beyond the call of duty and we want to thank you and
the other crew members for it. It certainly saved us a lot of time and
effort.

If we can ever be of any service 1o you, please let us know.

Sincerely,
Travis S. Gore, Superintendent
Bradley Public Schools

March 14, 1988

Mr. Herschel Henry
Arkansas Highway & Transportation Department
Mena, Arkansas

Dear Herschel:

On Thursday, March 10th, | accompanied a group of 22 Forest
Service Volunteerson a trip across the Talimena Scenic Drive from
Oklahoma to the Mena end. We made stops at the significant F
places on the trip to share information which they will fater pass on
o lourists thal stop at our Visitor Information Station. We thought
you would be interested in some of their comments conceming the
condition of the drive.

They were very impressed with the difference thatwas appar-
ent when the bus crossed from Qlkdahoma into Arkansas. There
were comments that the roadsides on the Arkansas side looked
much nicer due to the mowed right-of-way. Also, there were many
favorable comments on the newly painted guardrails.

| wanited you to know, Herschel, that the condilion of the drive
made these folks proud 1o be from Arkansas and they appreciate
the job that you are doing for the Highway Department in Polk

County.
Thanks from all of us!

AHTD - Highway 65 Soulh
Pine Bluff, Arkansas

Gentlemen:

| stopped by your roadside park on Highway 79 South of Pine
Bluff early on the morning of April 9. | was struck by the cleanliness
and tidiness of this park, There were no slicks, leaves, or lrash o
be seen. The caretaker happened fo be there, so | inquired of him
his name. Mr. Roy Harris is to be commended lor difigently perform-
ing his work. You certainly have a valuable assetin this employee.

Sincerely yours,
Sue Hallinger
Sheridan Arkansas

Sincerely,
Edith Pelrick |
District Ranger
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture
March 22, 1988
Mr. Kit Core
AHTD Area Foreman,Carroll County
Dislrict Four
Berryville, Arkansas
Dear Kit::

| just wanted fo take a moment o let you know how much |
appreciate the efforts of you and your men during times of difficulty,
fike the snow storm we experienced here in Carroll County lasl
week.

Were it not for your dedication and the dedication of yourmen,
travel would not be nearly as easy, or as safe, as it is because of
their willingness to give whatever it takes lo keep our highways as
clean as possible.

Too often we simply do not say *thank you® as we should. S0
please accept my personal thanks and pass my leelings on to your
men,

Sincerely,

Jack Beeson

Carroll County Judge
Berryville, Arkansas
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On behalf of the WRRPOA (While River Regional Peace
Officer's Association), | am writing fo express appreciation for the
assistance and professionalism displayed by your district employ-
ees.

As Peace Officers in District 5, we have been assisted by
highway department personnel numerous times inwhich a danger-
ous traffic situation has been avoided because of the readines of
your depariment employees to help. As you are probably aware,
many times these employees have helped us conduct traffic al
accident sites. This has left the officer free to perform the other
duties involved in accident situations. Often, these employees did
s0 on their own time and al limes when they were not obligated to

leel this isin part due to the example and guidance you have given
these emplyees.

Inthe pastyoumay have thoughtwe have taken this asistance
for granted. However, in discussions at our meetings, we have
agreed that we have the best Highway Department Dislrict in
Arkansas. We wish to express our appreciation of your efforts and

the efforts of your employees and hope that you will convey this
appreciation to them.

March 1988 Dear Sir:

Mr, Jim Chaney, AHTD District 5 | want to take a few minutes of your time to thank you and the
Balesville, Arkansas State of Arkansas for a very comfortabile frip. | had to go eastfora
Dear Mr. Chaney: few days and then retum to Texas. You do have such good

highways and plenly of accommodations. Clean rest areas that |
was not afraid to stop al. You rank at the top. | went through
Arkansas, Tennessee, Virginia, West Virginia, Maryland and Dela-
ware to Pennsylvania. Your stops are far more frequent and your

prices are the best.
Again, thank you.

Carl Garman
A Texas Tourist

May 12, 1988

Mr. Mike Sebren
do 50, Your employees respond quickly and efficiently to our re- AHTD Resident Engineer
quests for assistance and do so willingly and without complaint, We North Little Rock Arkansas

Please pass the word o everybody that was responsible for

 176Y and the related improvements that they have done an
.- excellentjob, The new signing is making traffic flow very nicely, and

all of the City Fathers in Sherwood are exceedingly happy.
Thanks for doing such a fine job under sometimes trying
circumstances.

Very truly yours
Sincerely, Art Givens
Gary Hilburn, President Arkansas House of Represenlalives
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Our congratulations to Wendy Pinkerion,
daughter of Veral and Mary Pinkerton, on her
graduation from Little Rock Central High School,
She is eleventh in a8 graduating class of 555
studentg. She will attend the U of A at Fayetteville
on an academic scholarship and also a scholar-
ship from the Razorback Chapter of the Ameri-
can Business Women's Association. Wendy will
be joining her sister, Carrie, who will be a senior
at Fayetteville. Carrie has had three successiul
and very enjoyable years at the University. We
wish her lots of success this coming year. Veral
and Mary's other daughlers are, Denisa, who is
a secretary at UALR, and Christie, who is an
assistant to a bond broker at UMIC where she is
preparing to become a licensed bond broker,
Christi and Danise are very intelligant young

women and doing wall in their careers, Allan, the
young man in the family, will be in the 11th grade
at LR Central High. He and a friend have started
a lawn care business this summer. We wish
Allan a lot of success in his business vendure.
Congratulations to Mike Coogan and Jamia
Mauer on their recent wedding. They invited
family and friends to share this joyous occasion
with them at Maumelle Park on March 26. It was
a beautiful Saturday, the tima was high noon, the
guesis arrived in comforiable attire to witness
this happy event. Scon afiterward a volleyball
game commenced and lunch was sizzling on the
grill. All who could not atlend really missed an
enjoyable day with the Coogans. Mike and Jamia
are In the midst of building a house in West Little
Rock that is perfectly suited to their needs and
lifestyle. In looking at the plans, its going to be a
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beautiful and unusual home. Our best wishes to
Mike and Jamie.

J.P.andFrankie Sumner's daughter, Susan,
was inducied into the Beta Club at Farest Heights
Jr. High. Susan is in the 7th grade and is an
excellent student. She is also leaming to drive.
We want o congratulate Susan on her scholastic
accompiishment and hope she has a very pleas-
ant summer relaxing by the pool.

J.P. and Frankie's daughter, Kelly Ann, is
graduating from Hall High School. Congratula-
tons 1o her on being in the top 2% of her class
and being awarded a scholarship to the U of A at
Fayetteville, Kelly plans to major in Pharmacy,
Good luck 1o you Kelly!

Debbie Gross, Senior Bridge Design Engi-
neer, has laken some time off these last few
manths to study for the P_E. axam, Now that its
behind her, she is back to running, reading and
practicing the piano. Congratulations Debbie,

Greg Carer, Advanced Bridge Design
Engineer, and his wife, Linda, took an early
vacalion 1o Pittsburgh. Actually Linda was on
business and Greq had the extra time so he
atiended a Pirale's game. Greg also ran in the
Pepsi 10-K. It looks as though the Bridge Divi-
sion runners have begun 1o train for the coming
sUMmmer,

We are all anxiously awaiting the arrival of
Jim Beatty's new baby, due any day. Jim, Senior
Bridge Design Engineer, and his wife, Karen,
have two daughters, Jessica, age 6 and Kathryn,
age 4. Jim sald il it was anather girl, “That would
be greatl”

This office has quite a walling list for new
babies, Dennis Vire, Bridge Design Engineer,
and his wife, Michelle, are expecling in July.
Damon Burney, Bridge Design Engineer, and his
wife, Karen, are expecling in November, and
David Plugge, Senior Bridge Design Engineer,
and his wife, Lori, are also expecting in Novem-
ber. These happy families will be dads and
moms for the first ime. Our best wishes to all of
them.

Stewart Linz and Steve Lawrence, Bridge
Design Engineers, had a series of stressful events
on a recent canoe trip. Thay had plans to float
Cadron Creek and enjoy a spring day getting
away from it all. Steve and Stewart encounterad
4 1/2 feot waves and other calamities which
resulled in them losing the canoce. They had 1o
buy a canoe to return to U-Haul, Tom Strock of
FHWA was willing to sell his canoce which was a
big help, Thanks to Tom for saving the day!

Bridge Division and Planning Division are
well represanted in Southwest Toastmasters
Club. The club is growing and having a very good
yoar. They have completed a Youth Leadership
program at Little Rock Adventist Academy. The
students honared the club with a bangquet May 2
All the students liked the prograrm and want to
have another for their English project next spring.

The Fourth Annual Buffalo River Cance
Trip was enjoyed by all 22 pecple who want this
year. Cool, sunny weather, plus a good waler
level made the trip pleasant and exciting. Damon
Burmey and Dennis Vire provided much of the
axcitement. Their speclacular wipe outat Chuck’s
Rock was so entertaining that we almos! re-
named the rock after them, The trip was the
fourth outing this year for Steve Lawrence and

|

the only one in which he didn't end up in the
watar, Everyone is already locking forward to
next year's trip.

=

Bridge Division Float Trip

CONSTRUCTION AND
MAINTENANCE DIVISION

Qur congratulations 1o Allan Holmes on his
recant promotion to State Construction and
Maintenance Engineer. Relreshments were
served to welcome him to the Division and to say
goodbye to Calvin Peevy who is now Assistant
Chief Engineer-Operations,

Also joining us as Staff Construction Engi-
neer is David Cook who has been with the
Depariment ten years. We also welcome Brenda
Walden as our new Division Secretary replacing
Linda Chivers who is now an Administrative
Assistant,

Congratulations 1o Bill Mulhollen who was
promoled lo Assistant Maintenance Engineer
and to Peggy Martin who is now DBE Coordina-
tor,

Kennie New got a beautiful tan while on
vacation in Tampa, Florida visiting her Dad. She
and son, Chris, had awonderful ime going to the
beach and to Busch Gardens.

It's nice to have Rita Fleming back o work
alter recent surgery. She has been promoted 1o
Squad Leader replacing Annette Stanton who is
now an Administrative Assistant in Programs
and Contracts.

Danny Carson, Doyle's son, graduated fram
Sylvan Hills High School and will attend UALR
this fall, Congratulations and best wishes,

Our best wishes to Stan Garver who is
recuperating at home aller surgery, Get well
soon Stan!

David Lambert, Heavy Bridge Maintenance
Enginesar, and Pat Sullivan, Staff Maintenance
Engineer, ventured out wast to the Colorado
Mountains in February for their annual ski ¥ip.
They came back telling us about all the fun they

had and about how wonderful the place was
where they stayed. They had some tales about
the cnitters thal were around their lumpnraryﬂ
home; seems Colorado grows BIG jackrabbits.
The office sure was quiet while they were gone.
Pat also received his 15 year sarvice pin
and cartificate in February and we celebrated
with cake and coffee for Pat. Congratulations!

3 L.
Bill Mutholien and Pt Sulllven

Paul Baty, one of our men in Heavy Bridge
Maintenance, and his wife, Jo, became proud
parents back on November 19 with the birth of
Krystal Michelle in Newport. Congratulations.
Shea sura is a cutie!

W e A :
Krysial Michelle Baty
David Staford is a "two-timer® in the Radio
Saction. He worked as a Telecommunications
Operator and left for awhile but he liked AHTD so
wall (and we liked him) that he came back. His
inle gil, Katie, was four years old when he
worked here before and "sharp as a tack” - she
is now six — and still "sharp as a tack!" Katie is
tha delight of her Dad, David plans to get back in
school this fall in pursuit of an enginearing de-
grea. He enjoys travel and has been extensively
throughout the United States, Canada and
Mexico, Welcome back David|

e
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COMPUTER SERVICES DIVISION
We have several new employees that we
'vuutd like to weicome 1o the Department. Jelyn

Thomas and David Croom are working in our
Engineering Sectlion. Jeyin is a Programmer |
and graduated from the U of A at Fayetteville with
a dagree in Computer Information Systems and
Quantitative Analysis/B.S B.A. She is a Delta
Gamma Alumni and her interests include sew-
ing, hiking and camping. Dawvid is a Programmer
Analyst | with a B.S. and M.S, Degree in Com-
puter Science from Arkansas State University,
He is a Second Lieutenant in the Corp of Engi-
nears in the Arkansas National Guard.

Larry Luers joined our Applications Devel-
opmenl Section as a programmer. Originally
from the delta, he now resides in Greenbrier with
his wife, Nancy, and two children, Elizabeth and
Emily. Larry recently graduated from the Univer-
sity of Central Arkansas with a Bachelor of
Business Administration Degree in Business
Information Systems.

Sidney Foggo began working in our User
Support Section as a Civil Engineer |, Sidney
graduated from the U of A at Fayetteville with a
B.S. in Electrical Engineering, His interests are
camping and hiking.

Dewey Orrick is a native of Fort Smith. He
graduated from Fort Smith Southside in 1985
and is presenfly attending the National Educa-
ion Center where he is studying Electronic
Engineering Technology. His hobbies are golf-
ing, waler skiing and auto racing.

Talk about people moving up, our Division
L.had an abundance of promotions this time and

we would like to congratulate each of our em-
ployees. Brenda Haley was promoted to Assis-
tant Production Control Supervisor; Dana Ben-
etz promoted to Computer Operations Supervi-
sor, Jo Young promoted to Graphics Control
Technician; Rebert Lee, Jr, promoted to Applica-
tians Systemns Analyst |; Ray Maix promoted to
Programmer Analyst |; Roger Ripley promoted
1o Programmer | and Kyle Wilson promoted to
Programmer |. Keep up the good work!

It's a Boy! Greg Newkirk and his wife, Bar-
bara, are the proud parents of Grant William
Newkirk born an March 8, weighing in a 8 pounds
and 15 1/2 ounces.

Grant William Newkirk

Congratulations to Donna Smith, our Divi-
sion Secretary, and Don Matthews, Negotiator

for the Acquisition Saction of the Right of Way
Division, wha were married April 7th. After a
honeymoon in the Gulf of Mexico neither found it
easy to refurn to work.

We would also like to congratulate Roger
Ripley on his marmage 1o Donna Jane Wellar of
Conway. The couple was maried on January 15,

Best wishes to Jane Harper, Programmer |,
and Steve Buckley, Second Lieutenant in the
U.S. Marine Corps. Jane and Steve were wed
May 14. The couple will be moving to Fre-
dricksburg, Virginia, where Steve is stationed, It
has been a pleasure having Jane as an em-
ployee and we hate to lose her.

John Quarti of our Systems Section had
back surgery recently. We wish him well and
hope he has a speedy recovery.

S.A. Deleocn also had surgery but we are
glad to say he is recovering and is back at work.

HUMAN RESOURCES DIVISION

Our Division extends a special welcome to
a new staff member in the EEQ Section. Janie
McCright, AHTD's new Internal EEQ Coardina-
tor, 15 a native of Missouri and a graduate of
Missouri Southern State College in Joplin. She
has a Bachelor's Degree In Business Admini
stration.

Janie's extensive background in personne’
management includes five years as Direclor o
Personnel at the First National Bank in Col-
feyville, Kansas, and two years as Personnel
Director and EEO Officer for WestArk Commu-
nity College in Fort Smith.

She and her husband, Reggie, enjoy golf
and tennis. Janie has a 16 year old daughter, Liz.
We are confident that Janie will be a great asset
o the Department.

Kelley Prince, daughter of Sharon Sullivan,
was mairied to Scolt Newcomb of Benton on
Apnl 24. The wedding ceremony was held at the
Arlinglon Hotelin Hot Springs. Kelley worked far
the depratment during the summer in 1986 and
1987. We extend our best wishes to Kelley and
Scott for a long and happy life ogether,

INTEANAL AUDIT

Bill McDorman, Chiel of Internal Audit, was
honored for 15 years of servica with the Depart-
manton March 25, His pin and service cartificate
ware presented to him by Assistant Director Dan
Flowers in the presence ol his wile, Janiece and
other friends and co-workers. It was a nice and
mast welcomed surprise for Bill and well desery-
ing for his loyal and dedicated service. Cake and
other refreshments were served to those in at-
tendance. Congratulations Billl

Q . ;;l

Dan Flowera and Bill McDorman

It's always nice to know that you work with
and four a group of people who care about you
and appreciate your work. 1 felt most honored
when my office remembered me again for "Na-
tional Secretaries' Week" by giving me a beaut-
tul green plant in a fuzzy holder with a brown bear
attached dressad in a pretty pink dress and
bonnet trimmed in white lace, They also took me
for lunch at the "Sizzlin Steak House™. | would like
to take this time to say "Thanks Intemal Audit
Staff for all your kindness.*

Shirley Weasan - Secretery (o Internal Audil

MATERIALS & RESEARCH DIVISION

Congratulations to Scoft Pullen, who has
been certified by the Arkansas Depariment of
Health as an Emergency Medical Technician.
This was a large accomplishment for Scoftt since
he has trouble putting on a band-aid.

Welcome to our new employees, Harow
Ashley and Geoarge E. Smith. They began wark-
ing April 4 as Geotachnical Aides in the Geotech-
nical Section under the guidance of Jake Cle-
mants. We wish them a bright future with us.

With the beginning of warm weather, all the
beach and sun babies are out enjoying any and
all outdoor activities. Pictured is the Jim Martens
family (Greg, Lane and Ginger) enjoying an
outing on the white beaches of Florida that past
March. Jim is stll recovering from a sore neck
from all the "girl watching".

Get well soan, Jim!
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Bob Gossettwas chosen as Terri Claibome's
*‘Man | Would Like To Have With Me On A

Desarted Island®. Bob's commant was "I'm hon-
ored, but don't tell Backy!”
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Bob Goasall and Terry Clalborne

Mary Ellen Langley is a brand new grand-
mother thanks to her daughter and son-in-law,
Her daughter, Kim Ogden, gave birth to Christin
Danielle Ogden at Baptist Hospital on March 13,
Mary Ellen is very proud ol her beautiful grand-
daughter. Christin's picture speaks for itself. Dont
spoil her Grandmal

ST
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Chvlstin Dandelle Ogden
Gary Neely, Civil Engineer IV, and his wile,
Dee, are the proud parents of Virginia Joles
Neely. She was born March 18 at Jacksonville
and weighed 9 pounds and 12 ounces. We wish
to congratulate Gary and Dee on a very special
gvent in thair lives. This is their first child, but we
hope not theair last,

Vicginla Joles Nesly
PLANNING DIVISION

Planning's front office has three new em-
ployees. Tom Harrell was pramotad 1o Assistant
Division Head, and Becky Sebren was promoted
to Division Secretary. Both are from Program-
ming and Scheduling. Tina Davis replaced
Sammye Martinez who transierred to Technical
Services, Tina formerly worked for the Depart-
ment of Children and Family Services. She and
her husband, Ed, have two daughters, 5 year oid
Amber and 2 year old Heather.

ratulations to Brenda Walden on her
new position in the Construction Division. We will
miss having her in Planning.

Danny McMillen began work on January 4
in the Finance and Economics Section, Donny's
wife, Martha, is employed as homebound teacher
in the North Litle Rock School District. They
have a nine month old son, Cash. The McMillen's
reside in Wooster,

In addition 1o other duties, Donny is cur-
rently coordinating the Planning and Develop-
ment Districts Surface Transportation Planning
Contracts. Prior o his employment with the
Department, Donny worked as the Administra-
tive Aide to Faulkner County Judge Gerald Ward.

Denny, Canh, and Martha McMillen

Technical Services Section would like to
welcome three new employees who have trans-
ferred to us from within the Department. Mark
Fraziar is working in the office after 11 years as
a Field Inventory Technician. Mark and his wife,
Term, enjoy traveling, sports, and ouldoor activi-
lies.

Bill Ryan transierred from District 6 In
February. He and his wife, Diane, enjoy tennis,
canoeing and motoreycle riding.

Sammye Marinez transferred from Plan-
ning Division's frant office in March, She enjoys
craits, cooking and traveling.

Technical Services enjoyed a salad lunch-
eon on March 31 for our “birthday people™ who
were Kathy Upchurch, Ed Flanagin and Dan
Morgan.

Joye Trimble and Mark Jones were united
in marriage on February 20 at First Methodist
Church in Little Rock. Joye was an employes of
Finance and Economics and Mark was lormally
an employee in Statewide Planning belore ac-
cepting employmeant with an engineering firm in
Seattle, Washington. Joye and Mark are now
making their home in Seattle. We wish this
couple a lot of happines in their marriage.

Laura Moore, of Technical Services, treated
herself 1o a trip 1o Lake Tahoe in February. This
was a birthday present to herself and sha still had
ancugh maney for the flight back hamel Happy
29th Laura!

Laura Moore

Roy Walden, Section Head of Reproduc-
lion, made a very fast military trip to Hawaii. He
didnt have much time for sight seeing. He did
bring back some macadamia nuts and pineapple
and shared with us, He says his next trip 1o
Hawaii will cartainly ba different.

Roy madae it back from Hawaii just in time to
put his wite, Brenda, of Construction and Main-
lenance, in the haspital for emergency surgery.
We are happy to report that all is well.

We all miss Tommy Daniel who transfemred
1o District 6, A delicious potiuck was held in his
honor, Good luck Tommy in your new job.

Jerry Heflington's wite, Barbara, opened
an arts and crafts shop at 711 Hazelin Benton on
May 14, They will be selling Jerry's pan and ink
drawings and various crafts from all over the
siate. We wish them the best of luck in this new
business,

Credonna LaCock recently moved 1o her
husband's home town of Perry. They are just
abaut settfed in and just love it.

Ava Harding had all her family visiting with
her during the Easter holidays: daughter, son-in-
law and 3 grandchildren from Florida; daughter,
son-in-law and grandsan from Wyoming; brother
and family from Blythaville and a sister from
California. A great time was had by all. Q

Jim Kaufiman recently purchased a mobile
home and moved from North Little Rock to
Mabelvale, He is much closer to work and really
ikes his new location,
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Pat Latson, Reproduction Section Secre-
tary, received a beautiful plant and red rose bud
.Lam her bosses in honor of "National Secretar-

s' Wesak".

We welcome Melvin Moss back to our
seclion as an Offset Press Operator. Melvin
waorked for our section a number of years ago. He
and his wife, Marilyn, have three daughters: Ja-
nuwary, age 9; Febuwary, age 7; and LaToyah,
age 2. His hobbies are teaching martial arts and
fiying.

We have enjoyed having Ellen Croy, our
COE student, with us this year. She is a graduale
of McClellan High School. She and Jeff Ped-
ersen plan to wed August 19, This fall both plan
to attend night school at UCA.

PROGRAMS AND CONTRACTS DIVISION

Jemy and Pat Dixon are proud new grand-
parents, Their daughter, Audrey, had a little girl,
Robin Marie, on Halloween, She is a precious
litle "spook”® just like her Mom.

Robin Marie Dixen

This handsome young man is Judy Fart's
son, Chris, who joined the Navy last August and
is assigned to the Aircraft Carrier Saratoga sta-
tioned at Norfolk, Virginia.

¥

Chris Forl

On August 14th Pat Houston, son of Mr.
and Mrs. Patrick Houston (Millie of our office)

married Angela Maehr of Malvem. Congratula-
tions 1o the new couple.

Tammy Goshien recently went on a trip to
Fort Walton, Florida over Spring Break with a
group of fends (Tammy thinks she's still in
school and gets a "spring break!”). She had such
a good time that she is planning another trip next
sUMmmer.

We want to extend our welcome to four new
employees in our office. Bill Staggs of Cabot
replaced Jim Patrick upon his retirement. Bill
was formally employed by McClellan Consulting
Engineers, Ed Hoppe, Jr. is our new Assistant
Division Head, He transferred from the Surveys
Division. Annette Stanton transferred to our of-
fice from Final Estimates and Peggy Martin
replaced Lorie Merrick as the DBE Program
Specialist,

We also have some retirees to report on.
Lonnie Parson, Marvin Staton and Chuck Free-
man all ook advantage of the early retirament in-
cantive and lelt us in December. Jim Patrick
retired in February. We miss them all and wish
them lots of lazy days to enjoy theair retirement.

Congratulations % Howard Jackson on his
marriage to Jennifer Jane Hopkins on February
20. We wish Howard and Jennifer the best of
luck.

Jennifer ared Howerd Jacksan

Qur resident "Arkansas Traveler® Steve
Heye, has been close io home lately. Last fall
Steve spent two weeksin Alaska visiting Juneau,
Anchorage and Denali National Park. At Christ-
mas, Sleve headed for the opposite corner of the
U.S. and spent the holidays with his family in
Palm Beach, Florida. Now he has a new house
and yard to take care of so he might stay put for
awhile, but don count on it.

RIGHT OF WAY DIVISION

Congratulations 1o Alan R. Shelton, son of
Shirley J. Shelton, Abstractor in the Right of Way
Division, who received a Bachelor of Ars In
Biblical Studies, with a minor in Psychology, from
Evangel College in Springfield, Missouri in De-
cember,

ROADWAY DESIGN

We would like to welcxome all our new
empioyees: Julia Seay, Mike Webb, Rita Hay-
nes, Tim Mahan, Edward Reynolds, Chris Rains,

and Shelly Miller,

Sallie Mulins transferred from Programs
and Conlracts as our new Computer Engineer-
ing Coordinator. We are very happy to have her
with us.

On March 11th, John Mathis, Mark Bradiey
and several others went 1o the Southwest Con-
ference Basketball Tournament in Dallas, Texas.

Shirley Bridges and her husband, Tom,
bought a home in Maumelle and they are really
enjoyng it. Her daughter and son-in-law flew in
from North Carclina for a weekend visit,

Dick Siegler and his wife went on a cruise to
the Carribbean in April.

Cindy and Mike Webb went to New Orleans
for the Jazz Festival and had a great time.

John Mathis participated in a Corp of Engi-
neers Golf Tournament April 22 at Burns Park
where he received a trophy for the longest drive
in B Flight.

Charlie Clemenits' son, David, is the Vale-
dictorian for the 6th grade class at the Central
Arkansas Christian School. Congratulations
David!

David Clements

SURVEYS DIVISION

We have had several changes in the Sur-
veys Division in the last couple af months. Jim
Trost, Assistant Division Head, transferred to
Maintenance in February and Ed Hoppe, Staff
Surveys Engineer, transferred to the Programs
and Contracls Division. We were sorry to see
them go but wish them the best of luck in their
new jobs.

We would like to welcomea Carl Lindstrom 1o
Surveys. He transferred from our Hydraulics
seclion. He is married and has two children
{twins), Ty and Travis, age 8. Carl is our new
Stalf Surveys Engineer. Welcome Carll

Travis Lindslrom

Ty Lindatrem
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We would also like to congratulate Kit Car-
son on his promotion to Assistant Division Head.
He has worked in Surveys for the past 15 years.
Congratulations Kijt!

| (Bobbie Collins) would like to thank all the
fellows for the beautiful plant they gave me for
Secretanes’ Week. They also took me out 1o
lunch. Thank you fellows|

| would also like to show off my grandchil-
dren: Stephen and Danielle McNew, ages 4

years and § months and Scott Moreland, age 6
months,

Stephen and Denlelie McHew

TRAFFIC DIVISION

The Traffic Division would like to welcome
Patnsha Kaeith, Pat transferred from the Planning
Division where she worked as a Statistical Assis-
tant in Railroad Planning since July 1985, Pat is
single, a native of Eudora and enjoys reading,
sewing and swimming.
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Patrisha Keith

What a bundie of joy for grandparents
Charles Rain, of Roadway Design, and June
Rain, of Trallic, They are proud of their grandson
Tucker Cletus Brown, born April 19, weighing 8
pounds and 1/2 ounce. Congralulations on a

handsome grandbaby.
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Tuckur.u.u Brown

Congratulations to Ron Johnson for his
completion of 10 years of service with the De-
partment. Ron was presented his service certifi-
cate by Tony Sullivan, Section Head of Traffic
Services.

e

Tany Sullivan and Ron Johraon

DISTRICT ONE

Congratulations are in order for several of
our crews who made it through 1987 without a
lost-time or preventable accident. Pictured are
the crews who received safety awards for 1987,
They are: District Sign Crew, 1 year; Lee County
Maintenance Crew, 1 year, Wynne Resident
Engineer's Office, 1 year; Monroe County Main-
tenance Crew, 2 years; Phillips County Mainte-
nance Crew, 2 years; Woodruff County Mainte-
nance Crew, 3 years, District Maintenance Crew,
4 years and the West Helena Resident Engi-
neer's Office, 10 years. Spedcal recognition goas
o thé crews who have eamed safety awards for
several years running. This Is not an easy thing
1o do in this day and time.

Disuict Ore Sign Crew

Districi Wide Maintenance Crow
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10 Years Acclident Free

Kevin-and Sandra White are the proud
parenis of a son, Clinton Hays White, borm March
2 at Cross County Hospital. Clinton weighed a
hefty 9 pounds and 6 1/2 cunces and has been
growing rapidly ever since. At the rate he is
going, Kevin will have him woarking on cars ormo-
torcycles in a year or so. Daddy Kevin is a Senior
Mechanic at the District Shop.

Ciinten Hays Whitwe

Pictured is the handsome family of J.L
Ramsay, Jr. The are J.L., wife, Karen, and sons,
Michael, age 8, and Jeremy, age 10 months.
Jeremy was born June 26, 1987 at Baptist
Memorial Hospital in Forrest City. Loyd is the
Area Headquariers Attendant in Monroe County.

@

The James Leyd Ramssy Family

We have several employees with gradu-
ates in their families this year who are pictured in
the special section of this issue, Jay Thomas,
san of Lynda Thomas, Office Manager, gradu-
ales from Wynne High School and plans to
’atl:ern:l East Arkansas Community College this

all.

John Ferguson, son of Mr. and Mrs. Eddie
Farguson, graduates from Marion High Scheal,
John's father is an inspector at the West Mem-
phis RE office.

Cynthia McDaniel, daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Taylor McDaniel, graduates from Lee Senior
High Scheol in Marlanna. Taylor is the Rast Area
Attendant in St. Francis County.

Jolanda Glass is graduating from Central
High Schoal in West Halena and is the daughter
of Mr, and Mrs. Edward Glass, Edward is a
Signle Axle Truck Dnver in the Phillips County
Maintenance Craw.

The Glass family also has a son, Lester,
who graduated recently from basic training at
Lackland Air Force Base in San Antonio. While in
training, he studied organization and customs of
the Air Force and recelved spedal training in
human relations. Lester is a 1987 graduate of
Central High School,

We wish all of these graduates the very bes!
n whatever path they choose to follow,

Alrman Lester D. Glass

Assistant District Engineer, Gene Balknap
and his wife, Darlene, cslebrated their 25th
Wedding Anniversary on April 23,

Family and friends helped them celebrate
al a reception at their home which was given by
their children. We wish them many mare happy
years together and hope to be at their 50th
Wedding Anniversary celsbration.

DISTRICT TWO

Congratulations to Stuttgart Area Foreman
Scarler Lyons and his crew for being selected as
the District 2 Maintenance Crew of the Year for
1887. We at District Two are proud of you and
know you deserve the honor.

t-"bh‘ -

Area Foregman Scarfer Lyons (helding cerdficats)
and U Siunigart Meinlenance Crow
Diatrict 2 1987 Maintenance Crew of the Year

Congratulations to Lafayetie Wooten,
Construction Helper in the Pine Bluff RE Office,
on his completion of 10 years service with the
Department. Resident Engineer Eamie Westfall
presented the award,

Eamie Wesifall and Lafayatie Woolen

We have a father and son team deer hunt-
ers in Cleveland County. Raymond "Pop” Prescott
and his son, Rodney, both killed 8-points in the
Novembar hunt, "Pop® works in the Maintenance
Crew at Rison.

"Pap” and Aodney Prescoty

Congratulations to Rick Wilson and his wife,
who are the parents of a new baby girl. Rick is the
District Two Bridge Inspector.

Tina Michelle White is‘a recent graduate of
Rison High Schoel. She is the daughter of James
White, Low Boy Driver.

Bob Ray has two great grandsons, John
Jason and Sean David Carothers, Bab is the
Assislant Stockroom Supervisor.

The marriage of Marinelle Lansdale and
Billy Cater took place on March 18 in Monlicallo,
Marinette is a Multi-Axle Truck Driver and Billy is
an Asphalt Tank Truck Driver in the District
Sealing Crew at Monticello, Best wishes to bath
and we know you will be very happy.

-""“-

Jeson end Sean Carothers
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Mr. snd Mre. Blily Caler Tyler and David Carmack

DISTRICT THREE

Congratulations 1o the following employees
who recently received service awards: Jimmy J.
Black, 5 years; Larry L Myers and Earl G. White,
20 years: Leroy Zachry, 25 years; and Leroy
Ray, 30 years,

Twealve year old Michael, and 14 year old
David White, killed their first turkeys this past fall.
Michael's weighed 14 pounds and had two
beards, measuring 12 1/2 inches and 8 inches.
David's gabbler weighed 10 pounds. These young
hunters are the sons of E.G. White, Crew Leader’
in Montgomery Caunty.
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Tyler ard Charlas Ghormioy

Ear Gene White and J. R Whilehurst

Some of the supervisors who accepted
Safety Certificates on behalf of thair crews are
pictured within this article. Other crews receiving
Safety Awards were Hempstead County, District
Bridge Crew, District Sign Crew, and Ken Haris'
Residency. Congratulations to all!

Rodney Price, Resident Engineer, recantly
left for a new job in Texas and cake and coffee
was served at the District Office in his honor. He
was presented with a "CPR purse” containing
many polentially useful items by his fellow CPH
instructors. We wish Rodney and his family the
bast of luck with their future plans.
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The cute babies pictured are Jessica May,
8 month old daughter of John May, Stock Clerk
and Trey Caster, 8 month old son of Debbie
Caster, Assistant Storeroom Suparvisor.

Congratulations to "Sharty” Ghormiey, son
nf‘(:-haﬂas and Carolyn Ghormley, on his gradu-
ton from Hope High School. Charles is the
District Equipment Supervisor,
Pictlured are Seaman Apprentice James
Holt and Airman Gerry Holt. They are the sons of
our District Secretary Vinie Holt.

Garry Holt
Congratulations to Skye Montana Stanley,
daughter of Yonda and Henry Stanley, who was
crowned Darling Little Miss at the West Central
Arkansas Beauty Pageant at Mount Ida. Vonda
is a Construction Helper in Ken Harris' Resi-
dency at Nashville.

Skye Moniana Sisnley

Resident Engineer Ronnie Garner is shown
presenting Larry Myers with his 20 year Service
Award. Cake and coffee was enjoyed by all to
celebrate this special day.

Ronnle Garner and Larry Myars

Gary Roberts was successful during turkey
season and is pictured with his 17 pound, 10 inch
bearded turkey which he bagged somewhere in
the Quachita Mountains.

- -
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Gary Roberts

Patti and Tony Clowers and their daughter,
"TJ", had a greal lime on theair ski trip they took in
Colorado for Easter. They were even caughtin a
snowstorm and were delayad in getting back to
Arkansas because the roads were dosed for one

day.

DISTRICT FOUR

There have been a lot of changes in District
Four. Carl Sanders is our new District Engineer,
Joe Shipman is the new Assistant District Engi-
neer, David Becker is our new Mainlenance
Superintendent and Kim McDowell is our new
Astistant Maintenance Superintendent. Also In
the office is Nan Williams as Payroll Clerk, and
Janet Allison is our new Recaptionist. Also pro-
moted were Steve McAlister to Single Axle Truck
Driverin the Sebastian |l crew and William Craig
to Sabastian | Crew Leader.

Service awards for this quarter include
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Randall Barnett, Construction Instrumentman in
the Van Buren RE Office for 15 years; and John
Sharum, Rasident Engineer at Aima for 10 years.
Congratulations to thesa fine men.

Randsll Barnen and Carl Sanders

John Sharum snd Carl Sandors

We would like to welcome some new
employees: K. Bowlin and S, Pense in Crawford
Caunty.E. Lentschand G. Davis in Logan County;
E. Carrell in Polk County; and L. Oels in Wash-
ington County, ;

Kevin Patray, Civil Engineer for the Alma
Resident Engineers' office, and Gayla Graham,
will be mamed on June 25. Gayla is a kindergar-
ten teacher at Van Buren. We wish this couple
tha very best, _

Kevin and Gayla

Jim Goff, Senior Inspector in the Springdale
RE office and his wife, Carolyn, are very proud of
their son, Bill, who was recently awarded Eagle

Scout. His project involved work on the Lost
Bridge Trail. He organized the deanup of a trail
for hikers and campers that was needed by the
Corp of Engineers.

A highway emplcyees' Buddy Bass Tour-
nament, including Districts 3, 4 and 8, was held
April 9 on Lake OQuachita. The weather was
great, but the fish heard a lot of us coming and
hid. There were 25 teams entered, two from
District B, tive from District 3 and the remainder
from District 4. First place went to Dale Spencer
and Earl White, second o Billy Hunt and Kerry
Barneft, thrid 1o Kenny Hanna and Joa Alan,
fourth o Carl Brentstipe and son, fifth to Mark
Willlams and Kim McDowell, sixth 1o Bill Richie
and Paul Smallwood, seventh to Ken Peerson
and Bill Peerson, eighth to H.L, Henry and W.E,
Haoberts, ninth to Bill Turpin and Tim Love and
tenth place was a tie between Bob Farrar and
Dan Bleck and Ronnie Melton and Brad Hopper.
Billy Hunt and Kerry Barnett took the "Big Bass”
award and H.L, Henry won the drawing for the
marine battery.

The Polk County crew had a fishing tourna-
ment and fish fry the weekend of April 23rd. They
said if they didn't caich the fish, they'd have to eat
BEANS! We just wondar how many beans they
had to cook!

DISTRICT FIVE

Overall, it was an extraordinary season for
Batesville area girls basketball weams. The
Batesville Lady Pionsers and the Newark Lady
Kangaroos won state championships. The Lady
Ploneers went on to finish second in the Overall.

Ron and Dianna Satterwhite thoroughly
enjoyed the basketball season at Cave City
where their daughter, Marnie (shooting the free
throw in the picture below), is a Senior, The
Cavewomen had a great season with a perfect
conferance record, In addition, they won the
SBC and NEA Invitational Tourneys and were
state runners-up in AA Division, losing to Lamar
by 3 points in the finals. Marnie plans to attend
the U of A at Fayettaville this lall where she will
major in Industrial Engineering. Ron is Assistant
Resident Engineer in the Hulon Rica residency.
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Memis Satterwhile and e Cavewomen

J.L. Duncan, Crew Leader at Searcy, is
proud of his son, Ryan, who was inducted into
the National Honor Society. (This requires a
grade paint of B or above). Ryan is an 8th grader
at Ssarcy Junior High.

The young men pictured are Jeremy and
Matthew Stout, sons of Sherry and Michael Stout
As you can see, Matthew is very proud of his ne
brother, born February 9. Jeremy weighed
pounds and 8 ounces. Sherry is Field Clerkin the

Jim Leggett residency.

Candi snd Katls Beth Hawell

On February 26, Candi Howell, age 5, won
Little Miss Ferry in the 1988 annual St. Patricks'
Day Pageant at Sidney. Kalie Beth Howell, 10
months, won Baby Shamrock, They are the
daughters of Danny and Debbie Howell, Danny
is a Walder for the Depariment. This ime next
year, we think it would be nice for their new
addition to be another contestant in the Baby
Shamrock contest. Danny and Debbie, however,
are hoping for a boy.

Kenny Bowren, Civil Engineer in the Swi
Residency at Searcy, Is pictured with his wﬂ:b
Donna. Thay were maried March 4. Donna is
currently a nursing student at Arkansas State
University and is employed at White River Medi-
cal Center, Best wishes to the new couple,
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DISTRICT SIX

District Six would like to announce the re-
cent changes in our staff: Ralph Hall is our new
District Engineer. He transfereed 1o us from
Materials and Research where he served as
Division Engineer,

Lecnard Hall, was promoted to Assistant
District Engineer from District Maintenance
Enginoer.

Brian Wright was promoted to District Main-
tenance Engineer. He was formerly Advanced
Field Engineer in the North Little Rock Resi-
dency,

Wes George was promoted to Resident
Engineer at the Little Rock Resident Engineer's
Offica.

We would like to send our best wishes to
David Cook, who leaves us after serving as
Resident Engineer in Little Rock, to become
Stalf Construction Engineer for the Construction
Division.

Qur congratulations to all!

DISTRICT SEVEN

Calhoun County Area Foreman, Donald
Brandon, retired in March. We had cake and
coffee in his honor and District Engineer Coy
Campbell presented Donald with a card and a
tokan of our friendship. We will miss you Denald
and pleass, come see us.

This lovely young lady is Miss Nikki Ben-
son, daughter of Steven and Danita Benson and
granddaughter of Larry Hollis, District Mainte-
nance Superintendent. Nikki was the winner ol
Dream Gid U.S.A, on February 13 in Camden.
She was also a winner of photogenic and Pro-
Am Modeling. Nikki is 7 years old. Congratula-
tions Nikki.

Congratulations to all of our recent high
school and college graduates.

Sam Biggers and Angela Biggers Sum-
mers, son and daughter of Sam and Noma
Biggers gradualed from Harmony Grove High
School. Sam is a Senior Mechanic.

Brett Waddell, son of Jerm and Tommy
Waddell, graduated from Fairview High School.
Brett's favorite pastime throughout high school
has been football. He is currently a green belt in
ATA and has recently joined the U.S. Marine
Corp and will leave for boot camp in August. Jerri
is Field Clerk far the Camden Residency.

Chad Montgomery, senior at Willisville High
School, is the son of George and Sherry
Mentgomery, George is Asphalt Plant Inspector
for the Residency. After graduation Chad plans
to attend Southern Arkansas University and work
in computer programming, Chad was All-District
for two years in basketball and received the
“Congressional Merit Award" from U.S. Repre-
sentalive Beryl Anthony for his academics, ac-
tivities, and leadarship in school.

Paula Vance, daughter of Dislrict Bridge
Inspector Chuck Vance and his wife, Jackie,
graduated from Camden High School in May.
Their son, Chuck, graduated from Louisiana
Tech University with two degrees. He currently
hoids a degree in Pelroleum Engineering and a
degree in Industrial Management.

Our congratulations to Robin Walthall, sis-
ter of Aline Rowland, Parts Runner, who is a
senior poultry science major at the U of A at Fay-
elteville, She has been notified of acceptance to
the School of Veterinary Medicine at Louisiana
State University, Robin will graduate from the U
of A in May with a Bachelor of Science in Agricul-
ture degree. She has been active in serveral
student organizations, including Alpha nnn

-

Zela Agriculture Honor Sodiety, the Pre-Vet Club
and the Animal Science Club.,

Shannon Waddell, daughter of Jermi and
Tommy Waddell, is graduating from the Bth
grade at Fairview Middle School. Shannon has
been an FMS Cheerleader for the past two
years, |s in the band, choir, and was voled "Best
All Around” and "Bast School Spirit® in the Bth
grade. Jermi is Field Clerk for AW, Hardy.
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shannon Weddell

Bernard Mize, District Materials Supervi-
sor, shows off the results of his turkey hunting
skills in this picture. He killed the bird on April 22,
The turkey had a 4 1/2 inch beard and weighed
12 pounds. Way to go Bermard.

DISTRICT EIGHT

Congratulations to those receiving service
awards recently. Steve Sheets, 5 years; John
Davidson, Randall Freeman, Kenneth George,

 Jesse Henry, Joe Parker, Waymond Price, Bill

Ritchie and Stanley Storment, 10 years; Art
Duncan, Ronnie Putman, Vermon Storment and
Larry Williams, 15 years; Thomas L Criles,
Hobert Murdoch and Joe Shuffield, 20 years.

Tom Criee

S |
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John Roy presenting Sieve Sheets with Service Certificat

Perry County Area Foreman Bill Doughty
was honored upon his retirement. His crew pro-
vided cake, punch and other goodies. Bill retired
with 35 years of sarvice with the Department,

Shop Foreman Edwin Shinn retired recently.
He was honored by his fellow co-workers with a
beautiful watch.

Edwin Shinn

These little cuties are the grandchildren of

Mr, and Mrs. Nathan Brown of Damascus. Nathan

15 a Lead Person in our Faulkner County Crew.

Kolaala s 3 years ald and Ly'One will be one year
old June 29,

Kokials Q. Brawn

Ly'One Thomaes

Congratulations of Gary C. Hawkins of the
Clarksville Resident Engineers' Office, on 20
years of service with the Depariment, He is
shown receiving his service award [rom Rasi-
dent Engineer Remond Jones. Gary is also known
. as "Burt” io his fellow employees. (Is it Burt for

Burt Reynolds, or maybe Bert, as in Bert and
Earnie?)

Remond Jones and Gary
DISTRICT NINE

On January 15, 1988, the District Wide
Maintananca Crew had a retirement party for
Calvin Rushing, who retired December 1, 1987
as Crew Leader, They presented him with a
fishing rod and reel. We all hope Calvin gets lots
of use out of it during his retirement. Good luck
and bast wishes!

Calvin Rushing

The Newton County Maintenance Crew at
Jasper had a combined retirement party for three
employees. J.W. Smith, Motor Patrol Operator;
Don Lively, Crew Leader; and Bill Duty, Crew
Leader, all retired December 28, 1887, Wa wish
them all a long, healthy retirement.
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Ron Boldra, Motor Patrol Operator from the

nton County Maintenance Crew at Gentry,
nd his wifa, Terry, are especially proud of their

9 month old granddaughter, Alisha Marie Brown,
who was crowned “Arkansas Dream Baby" for
1888. Marie is the daughter of Pamela Jean
Brown. Congratulations — isn't she a cutie!

Alleha Marls Brown

. We were sad to say our goodbyes to our

;.Iuceptiunist. Diane Tomlinson. She left us to

“eiay home with her children, Scott, Amy and
Donnie Joe, and towait for the birth of their fourth
child — hopefully a gil — which is expecied in
May. We wish her all the best in the future!

Diane Tomdineon

We would like to welcome to the District 9
office gang, Edith Korcheck, our new Reception-
ist, Edith and her husband, Jerry, have lived in
Harrison for a year, and they have three lovely
daughlers, a son and four grandchildren.

Congratulations are extended lo Joe
Davidson, who was promoted from District
Sanior Mechanic to Storercom Supervisor. Joe
replaced Richard Williams, who transfermed to
the Hamrison Resident Enginear’s Office as an
Inspector. We wish them well in their new posi-
tons,

Michael Burgess, National Merit Finalist
and Co-Yaledictorian of the Rogers High School
class of 1988, is a recipient of a Sturgis Fellow-
ship Award to the Fulbright Scholarship Program
atthe University of Arkansas, which pays $10,000
per collegian year for college expenses, Michasl
is the son of Mr, and Mrs. Lloyd Burgess. Lioyd
is Senior Inspector at the Bentonville RE Office.

Jack Stevenson, Assistant Resident Engi-
neer al the Bentonville Rasidency, retired Agpril
11 with 10 years of service. Their office crew
sarved cake and punch and presented him with
golf balls to help pass the ime during his retire-
ment, Best wishes Jack|

Sympathy is extended to the families of
Hurley Perkins and Dell Kendall. Mr. Perkins was
District Engineer at District 9 in 1880, and Dell
retirad as District Maintenance Superintendent
in 1975,

District 9 would like to take this opportunity
to congratulate all the 1988 graduating seniors.
We wish them all the best of luck in their future
endeavors.

DISTRICT TEN

To any parent, children are the reason for
life. It sometimes takes a special event, such as
a graduation, for us to stop and reflect back over
the memories and precious times. We are espe-
cially proud of the studants in District Ten who
have reached a milestone in their young lives. To
some it will seem that they have already met tha
challenge, but some know that the real challenge
still lies ahead. To the parents who hava instilled
in their children the fools neceaary to have ac-
complished this milestone, we extend our "Con-
gratulations™ and to their children, we extend our
best wishas for a bright and successful uture.

Our most valuable resource is our children
and there is no doubt that Sharry Campbell, Field
Clerk in the Osceola Resident Enginears' Office,
Is In agreement with this statement. These are
Sherry's two fine looking children, Erik Juane,
age 2 and JaLisa Renae, who was born Fabruary
12, weighing § pounds and 12 ounces. Sherry
probably wouldn't have any trouble getting Dad,

Lloyd, to go along with this statement.

Erdk Jusne snd Jallss Rense Campbel

Beauty and brains to match! Some people
think that's too much 10 ask for, but that’s the way
we raise them here in Northeast Arkansas.
Tammy Blankenship, Lisa Gramling and Kim
Baldwin are just examples.

Tammy, who was elecled Homecaming
Queen at Stanford for the 87-88 school year, will
graduate with 3 years in the Future Business
Leaders Association, 2 years in FFA, 4 years in
FHA, 2 years sarvice on the Student Counci, 2
years as Who's Who, Class Officer for 3 years,
and pep club for 2 years. Tammy is the daughter
of Ronnie Blankenship District Sealing Crew
Superintendent,

Kim Baldwin, daughter of District Recep-
tionist Pat Baldwin, plans to continue her educa-
tion to become a psychiatrist, Kim has 4 years in
FBLA, 3 years in FTA, 2 years in Beta Club, 4
years in Who's Who, was a Girl State represen-
tative, Class President for 2 years and was a
Homecoming Maid and all this was done while
working 30 1o 40 hours per week at her part-ime
job. Congratulations Kim and best of luck in the
future.
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Lisa Gramling not only completed high
school this year, but also took the first steps
toward a career in modeling. Lisa, andharbrather,
Bryan, have enjoyed playing basketball for sev-
eral years. Batween them they have 16 trophies
and Lisa was selected for All District and Al
County, Bryan escorted Lisa when she was a
Homecoming Maid at Stanford. (How would you
like to play her in a game of Horse?) Lisa and
Bryan are the children of Glenda Gramling of the
Paragould Resident Engineers’ Office.

We are sad to report that hunting in District
Ten has been bad for the past few months, No |
reporied turkeys thus far this season, Maybe |
their luck will change. |

Bryan and Usa Gramling

Department Buys
Wildflower Seed Planter

wE | - The AHTD Environmental
2o A i Division purchased a new wild-
flower seed planter which will
be used to plant wildflower
seeds in selected highway
rights-of-way throughout the
State. According to AHTD Bi-
ologist Wendy Welch, the
seeder was purchased for use
in a research project being
conducted by the Division on
the effects of herbicides on
wildflower populations.

The planter, which is pulled
_ B . 4  Dbehind a tractor, is capable of
Ray Ullrich (right) of Wiidseed, Inc. of Houston, Texas, explains the working proce-  planting varioustypesand sizes
dures of the "Wildseeder” to AHTD Blologlst Wendy Welch. of seeds without disturbing the
surrounding vegetation. Up until now, seed planting required the ground to be plowed up, which
accelerates weed growth and damages the appearance of the landscape.

Welch commented that the new planter will make planting much easier and faster during the
research project. She said she also plans to use the planter in efforts to expand the Wildflower
Program, one of the Department's citizen involvement projects.

J2




1989 STATE HIGHWAY MAP PHOTO CONTEST ENTRY FORM

Please accept my photographs for consideration in the 1989 AHTD Map Photo Contest.

| have enclosed slides and glossy prints.

| have read and understand the contest rules and agree to allow the

Arkansas State Highway and Transportation Department to reproduce and print my photograph
on the State Highway Map in the event my entry is selected as a winner.

NAME

ADDRESS

CITY/STATE/ZIP

Mail Completed Form and Entries To:

Arkansas State Highway and Transportation Department
Planning Division - MAP CONTEST
P.O. Box 2261
Liltle Rock, Arkansas 72203




BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Little Rock, Ark. 72203

Permit No. 2556

& TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT
Post Orrice Box 2261
Litrie Rocx, Ankansas 72203

Retunu PosTaoE GUARANTEED
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